PIKE COUNTY WATER & SEWERAGE AUTHORITY

Regular Meeting

Minutes

November 20, 2013
The Pike County Water & Sewerage Authority held its regular monthly meeting on November 20, 2013, at 8:30 a.m. in the boardroom of the Authority’s Building at 94 Gwynn Street, Zebulon, Georgia.  Members present were: Steve Brown, Vice-Chairman, presiding; Larry Lynch, Tommy Powers and Mark Whitley.  
Also present were: Donna Pearson, Office Administrator, John Spraggins and Yvonne Langford to record the minutes.

Mr. Brown called the meeting to order.

AGENDA

Approval was given the agenda on a motion by Mr. Lynch and a second by Mr. Whitley with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

MINUTES

The minutes of the October 16, 2013 meeting were approved on a motion by Mr. Powers and a second by Mr. Whitley with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Mr. Whitley gave the financial report.  It was noted that the adjustments from the auditor had not been received and would affect the reports when made.  Am effort will be made to get that information prior to the next meeting.  
MOTION

Mr. Lynch made a motion to accept the financial report.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

PERSONAL APPEARANCES – John Spraggins

Mr. Whitley contacted Mr. Spraggins and asked him to consider applying to become a member of the Water Authority to fill the unexpired term vacated by Mr. Burnsed’s resignation.  He also invited Mr. Spraggins to attend the meeting and discuss his experience with the Authority members.  Mr. Spraggins is a resident of Pike County and Mr. Whitley has worked with him for several years.  Mr. Spraggins reported that he has worked with the City of Hampton for 17 years and is currently the Public Works Director for the City of Hampton.  The City of Hampton has 2000 customers.  The infrastructure was in the process of being updated when the economy declined and they had to put the improvements on hold.  They are now beginning to put in new sewer and water lines.  The meter reading is going to a fixed-base system. 80% of their water is purchased from Henry County.  They have three wells from which the balance is drawn.  They are limited in the amount of water they can draw from the wells but are in the process of having that increased so a larger percentage of the water can be drawn from the wells.  Discussion was held with Spraggins regarding his qualifications.

Mr. Spraggins thanked the members for their time in talking with him.   

Mr. Brown said there are two more people that have expressed interest in being on the Board, Ron Snowden and Jonathon Mayfield.

SHACKELFORD ROAD WELL
Mr. Whitley said he received an e-mail from the State advising that funds are available again and he wants to do some research regarding what funds might be available for the Authority to help with the maintenance on the well sites.  The Authority does not have to take the funds if they don’t feel they can handle the debt but it will be helpful to know what the possibilities are.  

Mr. Brown said he feels the Authority needs to continue to look for ways to get the Shackelford Road well back in service.  It is not the best situation to have Griffin as the back-up due to the expense of the water.  

Consideration for a CDBG grant was discussed.  The request for CDBG funds has to be requested by the County.  These funds would be a grant and not a loan.  

Mr. Whitley is going to bring information to the next meeting for the Authority to discuss.

MIDWAY ROAD WELL  
The security fence at the Midway Road well site has been completed.  The manganese problem at the Midway Road well continues but is being treated.  Kurt McCord with Carter and Sloope is working on a recommendation and expense for an oxidizing filter and it should be available by the December meeting.  The Authority is not under any obligation to use Carter and Sloope if the proposal is too high.

SYSTEM OPERATOR

The monthly report from the system operator was reviewed.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Discussion was held regarding the December meeting and whether or not a quorum would be present.  It was decided that the regular date would be scheduled and if it became necessary or advisable it could be cancelled.

A workshop is scheduled after the regular meeting on January 15, 2014.

Mr. Brown advised that he would like to discuss whether or not the members want to make a recommendation to the County Commission regarding the vacancy on the Water Authority Board.  A lengthy discussion was held and it was decided to send a letter of recommendation for John Spraggins.  The board felt he would bring a level of experience and expertise that would be beneficial to the Board.  Mr. Powers said, as a Pike County Commissioner, he feels a letter will be appropriate.

Mr. Whitley said he feels the Board needs to be more active in the Georgia Rural Water.  Members have participated in their meetings in the past and the Authority needs to continue to benefit from this association.  The next meeting will be in May at Jekyll Island.  Mr. Whitley said he would like to attend the meetings and training sessions in the future unless someone else wants to attend.

ADJOURN

Mr. Lynch made a motion, seconded by Mr. Whitley, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

___________________________ 

Steve Brown – Vice-Chairman
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    Yvonne M. Langford - Recorder
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